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Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Facebook to respond to the following items:
· “Facebook’s “Real Name” Policy: A Violation of the Corporate Responsibility to Respect Human Rights”, Sarah Gunther, Columbia University, July 2015, http://business-humanrights.org/sites/default/files/documents/Sarah%20Gunther%20Facebook%20Real%20Name%20Policy.pdf 
Facebook sent us the following response:
 
As we've said in the past, people on Facebook use the names their friends and family know them by. This means people know who they're communicating with. While we know not everyone likes this approach, our authentic name policy helps make Facebook a safer place by enabling us to detect accounts created for malicious purposes. It makes it harder, for example, for terrorist organizations to hide behind fake profiles, school bullies to anonymously smear the reputations of others, or anyone else to use an anonymous name to harass, scam or engage in criminal behavior.

It's important that this policy works for everyone, especially for communities who are marginalized or face discrimination. We’re working with members of the community so they can share their thoughts on improvements they would like to see. A team is actively building tools that are designed to provide a better experience. 

Over the past year, we have introduced improvements that address some of the issues raised by our community. 

· Concerns that options for confirming names are too limited: We expanded the options and documents that everyone on Facebook can use to verify their name. People can verify their name without having to show a legal document in that name. For example, they can use things like a piece of mail, a magazine subscription, or a library card. This chart summarizes the options: https://www.facebook.com/help/159096464162185
· Concerns about losing access to accounts while confirming names: We provide English-speaking people in Australia, Canada and the U.S. access to their account for seven days while they verify or update their name. We’re working on providing this experience to people in other languages as well.
· Concerns that people don't have full control when confirming their name: Now, after people's names are changed or updated on Facebook, there is a confirmation screen that ensures people have a chance to review their name before it's displayed on their profile.
· Concerns about how ID information is submitted and stored: We encrypt people’s connections to Facebook by default using SSL, including IDs that people send to us. We do not retain ID information after verification is complete.
We'll continue to work with the community on improvements. For example, we are exploring ways to better understand why people are reporting fake names. That will enable us to design reporting options that allow people to be more specific about why they are reporting an account. We are also considering other ways for people to confirm their identity, beyond the options we currently provide. 

